Hersham Residents Association

HRA active positive and non-political since 1971



Dear Mr Richards
Hersham Residents Association response to an inquiry about a contested application for restricted byway status for Turners Lane Hersham

Hersham Residents Association (the HRA) was established in 1971 as a non political forum to help discuss and represent the views of Hersham residents and to act in the interests of Hersham.  We hope this response in support of Turners Lane being designated as a restricted byway can be added to the evidence considered by the Secretary of State Inspector as part of the inquiry.

The majority of our members and supporters have lived in Hersham for many years.  Most of them have known Turners Lane for well over 15 years and remember that until recently it was bumpy track route not very suitable for vehicles but ideal for people who wanted a country walk, dog walkers, horse riders and cyclists.  For this type of use, it has always been a popular and well established publically available amenity for local people.  
The ‘U’ shaped tour from and back to the Burwood Road via Turners Lane and Burhill Road is still a popular route which is well used by members of the public. However, over more recent years the status of Turners Lane and associated potential threats to its current and future use have been a concern to our members, and links to relevant previous HRA correspondence from 2013 and 2016 are copied at the end of this letter for your information. 
Until recently, when a gate was put up at the end of the Lane, it was part of an established route from Hersham to the golf club and Whitely Village. Before other restrictions were put in place across the golf club, it was also used as part of a walking and cycling route from Hersham through to the Portsmouth Road in Cobham, and I am sure you will receive separate individual testimonies from older residents to that effect. 
Please note that for all the people who write in support of establishing Turners Lane being a restricted byway, there are many others who would be able to provide similar evidence. If you receive only a limited response from Hersham residents, I feel this would just reflect the fact that most people would be very surprised to hear that there was any part of Turners Lane which is not already a public right of way.  I believe that many others will assume that a process to officially confirm the rights of walkers, cyclists etc to use the lane would just be a formality, given that its use is so well established, rather that something that would ever be contested.

The fact that Burhill has objected to the application reinforces concerns about the future of the lane, because it indicates that Burhill feel their plans and options for the future might be compromised by restricted byway status being granted. Adding to the sense of unease amongst our members and other local people who have been following developments closely, we understand Burhill Estates have also made a claim to the ownership of Turners Lane.  
The HRA is concerned that a confirmation of ownership combined with a refusal to grant restricted byway status which might be interpreted as a ‘green light’ from public bodies and tacit approval for further future incremental development of the lane.  We are concerned that this would destroy the remaining semi-rural nature of the lane and the amenity it provides to local residents who have used it for many years for recreational country walks etc and for access.
Although I understand Burhill Estates have no current plans widen the road and create a two-way traffic flow in and out of the golf club, we feel at some point in the future Burhill might want to consider this, and in the process restrict its use by local people not connected to the club.  This has already done for the previously open access route from the top of Turners Lane to the Golf Club and for the former open route across the golf course to Cobham.
Our committee would highlight that previous changes to the lane have been incremental, and when taken individually have been difficult to make effective objections about. We are therefore concerned that without official recognition as a restricted byway, the public will continue to be perceived as only a minor stakeholder, and future gradual modernisation of the lane and intensification of use will continue to suit business convenience rather than public amenity.  
We are concerned that the potential intensification of the lane would:
· further spoil the character of the Lane and detract from its use for recreation.
· create more traffic hazards at its exit onto Burwood Road where there have been several significant accidents over the years, some of them fatal.
· cause noise and disturbance to existing organisations and private users along the lane who care for horses and greyhounds.

Whilst we understand that the club have already created a one way system to exit the club via Turners Lane, we would point out that there’s a perfectly good alternative route further along the Burwood Road that has served as an entrance and exit for many years, and could be used for that purpose again. 

For all the above reasons the HRA feels very strongly that we would like to see the current objection from Burhill Estates overruled, and the lane recognised as a restricted byway to help minimise further developments, and of course to secure its guaranteed future use by the residents of Hersham. 

If you have any queries about the above, please do get in touch.

William Cowap 
Deputy Chair on behalf of 
Hersham Residents Association  
info@hershamresidents.info  

CC John O’Reilly  
Surrey Council Councillor for Hersham
Links to previous correspondence: 
· HRA response to a rights of way application Turners Lane Oct 2013
· The HRA response to a planning consultation and associated new traffic flow system using Turners Lane was approved at an HRA committee on 15 September 2016 and is available here. 
(by email) Ref:  SCC Restricted byway No 41. ROW/3194376
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